STONEBRIDGE ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION MEETING
October 6, 2022 – 7 pm
Lunar Bowl

Present: Jon Mitchell (Vice President), Hugh Rathbun (Treasurer), Viv Glenn-Hough (Secretary), Marc Edwards (Architectural Committee), Jorge Gonzales (on speakerphone for Architectural Committee)

Absent and Excused: Phil Leslie and Windy Stewart

Finances: Hugh went over the following amounts in our bank accounts:
· Checking $2309.43 as of 10-6-22
· Savings $0.99 as of 9-30-22
· Country Club Bank (for HA-KC use) $10,713.76 as of 9-30-22      
· Certificate of deposit $38,958.10 as of 9-30-22

There are currently approximately 15 homeowners in arrears on homeowners dues. The two with the highest balances (and have liens filed) are $844.65 and $3506.33; most of the others carry a balance of below $300.

HOA Complaints: Jorge advised we received a complaint about an above-ground pool; a  formal violation notice was sent to that homeowner.

There was also a complaint about the height of a fence that is above what the HOAs Declaration of Covenants allows. A letter has been sent to that homeowner. Jorge will follow up with them. 

A letter was sent to a homeowner regarding the color of their home that had just been painted. The homeowner did not advise the HOA Architectural Committee of the painting and the color was not approved. They have agreed to repaint to an agreed upon color. 

We were advised that rabbits that had been housed on property of a homeowner have been removed; this information was confirmed by Blue Springs Animal Control. This homeowner also repaired their fence, but the house still needs to be painted. We will follow up on those issues. 

HOA Architectural Committee Requests: 
Jorge advised there were no architectural requests received since the last meeting. 

Other Items: 

We discussed the Block Party and agreed it was well received and attended. Discussion followed about next year’s block party and how to organize it, potentially asking for other homeowners on a volunteer basis (i.e. Sign Up Genius) to help with the party. It requires a large commitment on the part of the HOA board and we have few volunteers to assist each year. 

Phil has been actively checking with Blue Springs trash companies to see if a better rate could be negotiated for our subdivision. An agreement has been reached with Green For Life (GFL) for a discounted cost. We will be asking GFL is they will be able to pick up the trash at the entrances to the pond, as board members have had to pick it up the last several months (even after contacting Constable Sanitation about this issue repeatedly). Details will be forthcoming soon and will be sent out to homeowners and posted on our website. 

Our lawn care company has not been weed eating and taking care of the flower beds, so we will be looking for a contractor who can do that for us next year.

We agreed to meet on November 27, 2022, at 1 pm to decorate the pond for Christmas. All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to come and help! 
The next HOA meeting will be our Annual Homeowners Meeting at Lunar Bowl on held on Wednesday, December 14, 2022 at 7 pm at Lunar Bowl in their conference room. Pizza will be provided. All Stonebridge HOA residents and children are welcome! Please come meet your HOA board and neighbors.

Respectfully submitted,

Viv Glenn-Hough, Secretary





